
Parents of the Governing Board 
 

On September 19th, you elected parents on the Governing Board!  They are your 

representatives.  Do not hesitate to contact them if necessary. Next meeting: 

November 28th à 6 PM, 415 rue Saint-Roch. 
Diallo Adama (présidente) : hadamatab@gmail.com, Valérie Bourget (vice-présidente): valeriebourgetrob@gmail.com, 

Laura Wills: lauraelizabethwills@gmail.com, Christina Lemontzi: cl.tina.l87@gmail.com, Mamadou Ba (substitut): 

seydi2310@outlook.com, Ibrahima Bah (substitut): ibrahima.mb@hotmail.com, Rachel Shugart (substitut) : 

rcshugart@gmail.com, Imed Daassi: d_imed@hotmail.com, Renaud Goyer: Renaud.goyer@gmail.com  

 

Evacuation sites 
 

Do you know where to pick up your child if the school is to be   

evacuated in case of emergency? 

BVM : 

2nd/3rd/3-4/701, 702, 703: Barthélemy-Vimont Annexe (630 rue Saint-Roch) 

4/5/6th : Camille Laurin(8000 De l'Épée) 

802/803/804/805/806/807/808/809/810: Camille Laurin Annexe ( 7700 Av Outremont) 

Barthélemy-Vimont Annexe : École Barthélemy-Vimont (415 rue Saint-Roch) 

Winter is coming!!!!!!  The Cold is here! 

 
The children will go outside at recess in the morning and  

in the afternoon! 

 

It is important that you check that they have a HAT,  

a WINTER COAT, BOOTS and  GLOVES/MITTENS!  
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Halloween 

Thank you to the parents who help school to make this day a great happening! 
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You have a disagreement with the school? 

A situation seems problematic to you? 
 

   What to do before contacting the principal? 
 

 

1. Communicate with your child's teacher/educator via the agenda 

2. Request a meeting with the teacher/educator to discuss the situation 

3. Meet with Ms. Ghislaine Paiement, the school community worker, for support 

(514-596-4572 ext 4593) 

4. After having done these steps, if the situation continues, you can TAKE AN 

APPOINTMENT with the principal. 
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What time do children arrive at school in the morning? 

 
 At BVM (415 rue Saint-Roch) The doors open between 7:50 and 7:57.  Not before! 

So: 

 If your child arrives before 7:50 a.m.,  
He or she must wait outside even if it is raining or snowing  

He or she is under the responsibility of the parents! 

At l’Annexe (630 rue Saint-Roch), supervision in the courtyard is at 7:45 a.m. 
supervision in the courtyard 

 

 

  
  

Special distinction 

 
Congratulations to all the children who 

participated in the school's cross-country! 

BVM: October 3rd 

BVA: October 11th 

A big thank you to the gym teachers for 

this organization! 

 

 

Evaluation 

To have more information about evaluation at school, 

go to : http://barthelemy-vimont.csdm.ca/archives/nouvelles/ 

and read the article : compétences évaluées et pondération 

à chaque étape. 

 

Next 

« pédagogiques » 

days : 
November 20th and 

29th, December 10th 

Injury to the head 
 

If your child gets hurt in 

the head (even slightly), 

the secretariat will 

contact you. That does 

not mean it’s serious, rest 

assured. It’s only 

prevention. Thank you! 
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